


Dear Family: June 23, 1992

Memorial day weekend our family went to Beverly Beach which is
near Newport, Oregon. There were about 20 families from our ward
who went on this "non-ward" camp out. This was the fourth year
in a row we've gone. This camp out was the first time we haven't
been rained out. We enjoyed sunshine and blue skies. The wind
wasn't to bad in the afternoons. Willis (6 years now) is old
enough that we didn't have to watch him all the time. Sarah (13
years) is getting old enough that she doesn't wanted us to watch
her at all. Sarah and the other teenagers liked going down to
the beach and having their own bond fire. We gave her an 11:00
p.m. curfew, but I checked out the company each night. Hannah,
Hyrum and Willis all had friends to play with.

The kids closed out the school year with good grades. Sarah also
won first place in the long jump in a track meet in May. She
jumped just over 12 feet. Hannah (5th grade) was in a couple of
school plays last spring. Hyrum had a great year in baseball.
This year he finished the season batting just over a .400. (This
includes base hits because of errors.) Last year he batted only -
.136. Willis learned how to ride a bike.

My business did exceptionally well in April and May. I had a
manufacturing plant job. The plant had a major explosion. The
damage was extensive and severe. The reconstruction is almost
complete now. Business has slowed way down. I checked with some
of my competitor friends and they say that work is very slow for
them also. The engineer I hired in February of this year is
concerned. I'm not ready to let him go. I am giving him all the
work I can. We are accepting a lot of small jobs that involve
engineering design. Hopefully, this coming week will be better.

Charlotte and I decided that we will not be attending the Young
Family reunion. We have been married almost 15 years and have
never taken a vacation that did not include a reunion. We are
going to the San Juan Islands in July. The San Juan Islands are
in Washington just south of Canada. Charlotte and I are going up
this weekend to check it out and finalize our plans.

Charlotte is considering a master's degree program in education.
She attended one of the local college's seminars. She found out
that a masters program would be quite expensive and require a lot
of time. She will wait until Willis is in the 2nd grade before
making any final decissions. He starts 1lst grade in the fall.

Hyrum took forth place in the Pinewood derby. He did much better
this year than last year. He had fun winning a few races.

Willis, Hyrum and Hannah are signed up for four weeks of swimming
lessons. Sarah doesn't need any lessons. Hannah needs to work
on her swimming technique. The boys like the water, but they
lack confidence. Practice, practice, practice.

Love: Bryan, Charlotte, Sarah, Hannah, Hyrum and Willis.
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